RESOLUTION NO. 22-084

A RESOLUTION REJECTING THE ONE BID RECEIVED AND
ACCEPTING THE NEGOTIATED PRICE FOR A
UTV FOR THE FIRE DEPARTMENT FROM
HALL’S MOTORSPORTS EASTERN SHORE
IN THE AMOUNT OF $20,089

FINDINGS:

1. The bid opening for Three UTVs for the Coastal Resources and Fire Departments was scheduled
for February 17, 2022.

2. One bid was received, but the Coastal Resources and Fire Departments have reviewed the
submission and determined that the proposed alternate equipment does not meet bid
specifications.

3. In accordance with Section 41-16-50(a) of the Code of Alabama, 1975, in the event only one
bidder responds to the invitation to bid, the awarding authority may reject the bid and negotiate
the purchase or contract, providing the negotiated price is lower than the bid price. The negotiated
price is not less than the single bid received, but since the received bid does not meet
specifications, it is determined to be nonresponsive.

4. Because no bids meeting specifications were received, the City of Orange Beach accepts the
negotiated price of $20,089 for a UTV for the Fire Department, as specified by the bid
documents, submitted by Hall’s Motorsports Eastern Shore.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED BY THE CITY COUNCIL OF THE CITY OF ORANGE
BEACH, ALABAMA, AS FOLLOWS:

1. That the City of Orange Beach hereby accepts the negotiated price for a UTV for the Fire
Department, as specified by the bid documents, submitted by Hall’s Motorsports Eastern Shore;

2. That the Mayor is hereby authorized to approve payment to Hall’s Motorsports Eastern Shore in
the amount of $20,089.00 for a 2021 Honda Pioneer SXS10M5PM 1000-5 UTV; and

3. That this Resolution shall become effective immediately upon its adoption.

ADOPTED THIS 19" DAY OF APRIL, 2022.
LN
Renee Ebe 6

City Clerk

CERTIFICATE

I, Renee Eberly, City Clerk of the City of Orange Beach, Alabama, do hereby certify that the foregoing is
a true and correct copy of Resolution No. 22-084, which was duly and legally adopted at a regular
meeting of the City Council on April 19, 2022.

City Clerk




